
longer than a few  months. Placing 
your prints in an album will further 
increase their longevity as they are 
protected from light and other  

contaminants from polluted       
environments.  Examples of      

polluted environments include   
areas exposed to household  
chemicals and industrial pollution. 

Preserving your digital files 

Even though you have printed your 

digital photographs you will still 
need to protect the digital files 

themselves.   Digitally stored files 
are susceptible to failure of the 
electronic technology and the   
degradation of writable storage 
media such as CD’s and DVD’s. 

You can preserve your digital    
image files by: 

 backing up your files onto 

another hard disc drive; 

 copying onto an external 

hard disc drive; 

 copying onto writable CD’s or 

DVD’s; 

 storing them on an online 

storage site. 

If you choose to use writable CD’s 
or DVD’s you will need to ensure 
they are of good quality, again, you 
get what you pay for.  Writable 

CD’s and DVD’s can have limited 

life spans depending on quality and 
need to be copied at regular      
intervals to ensure you always 
have good quality copies of your 
digital photographs. 

Flash drives and cards (e.g. Thumb 
drives) are not suitable for long-
term storage and should only be 
used for transferring files between 

computers or to other disc drives. 

Whatever method you choose to 

backup your digital photographs 
you should ensure the files are 
stored at a separate location away 
from your main computer. 
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Home photography 

Digital cameras have largely     

replaced film cameras and have 
made it possible for anyone to print 
their own photographs at home. 

While digital cameras have made it 
easy to create photographs it is not 
as easy to make them last.  In  
order to understand how to       

preserve our valuable photographs 
we need to understand the tools 
and materials we use to produce 
them.  This brochure concentrates 

photographs produced on ink jet 
printers as they are the most   
common printers used in homes 

today.  

Ink jet printers 

Most ink jet printers used in the 

home produce images by shooting 
small drops of coloured inks at  
paper producing very tiny dots.  
Thousands of these dots create an 

image, the more dots the clearer 
the image.  Ink jet printers produce 
photographs that have a look and 
feel very much like those produced 

from film.  

Most ink jet printers produce     
microscopic droplets of ink using 

heat or an electrical charge.   
Droplets hit the paper and are   

absorbed into layers designed to 
receive the ink.  A lower layer   
absorbs the liquid in the ink leaving 
droplets of colour to form a bright 

and sharp result.  

Papers used for printing digital 

photographs are layered the same 
as traditional photographic paper 
and   comprise plastic layers on  
either side of a paper core with ink 
absorbing layers on the surface. 

There are two types of ink used by 
ink jet printers – dye based and 

pigment based.  The most common 
type being dye based.  Most    
modern ink jet printers have four 
ink cartridges, yellow, magenta, 

cyan and black. 

 Inks and Papers 

One of the problems in the past 
with inks has been their instability 
in light.  Manufacturers have 
greatly improved the display life of 
modern inks with some outlasting         

conventional colour photographic 
prints. 

Inks can have varying qualities and 

you get what you pay for.  If you 
want to be able to have your digital 
photographic prints long into the 
future and still have them look 

good you need to consider the 
quality of the ink and paper you 
are going to use.    

Papers and inks are made to match 
each other’s properties so if you 
change one of these your prints will 
not look as good or last as long as 

you expected them to.  An example  
of mismatching paper and ink is  

the use of plain paper for prints.  
The liquid in the ink will soak into 
the paper leaving them fuzzy and 
less vibrant. 

There are numerous types of inks 

and papers available from the   
expensive brand name products to 
the cheaper generic brand name 
products.  Any of these will       
produce photographic prints of 
good quality but the longevity of 

the photographs will depend      
entirely on the quality of the ink 

used.  However, the life of your          
photograph will also depend greatly 
on the quality of the paper used.  

Even if you use good quality inks 

on good quality papers not suited 
to the inks the longevity of your 
photographic prints will be        

compromised as the ink may not 
be absorbed properly leaving them 
vulnerable to light and other     
airborne pollutants. 

Printer manufacturers have put a 
lot of effort into developing the 
best inks and papers for use with 

their printers so it is advisable to 
follow their recommendations for 
the paper and ink best suited to 
your printer. 

It may seem their cartridges are 
more expensive but the long-term 
benefits are greater then the few 

months cheaper products may last 
when displayed. 

Displaying your photographs  

Basically, digital photographic 
prints should be framed and      

displayed the same as any other 
photograph.  Framing will increase 

the amount of time before        
noticeable fading of the            
photographs will occur. 

The ideal treatment for a digital 
photographic print is to: 

 frame it in archival quality 

mount boards; 

 protect it under UV-filtering 

glass or acrylic; 

 display it in low light; 

 display it in temperature and 

humidity stable environment. 

While this is the ideal, in reality 
most digital photographs printed at 
home are not able to be treated in 

that way.  

It is advisable to think carefully 
about how you are going to      
produce your prints and the      
materials you will use.  Good   
quality inks and papers,  framing 
and placing your prints last  
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longer than a few  months. Placing 
your prints in an album will further 
increase their longevity as they are 
protected from light and other  

contaminants from polluted       
environments.  Examples of      

polluted environments include   
areas exposed to household  
chemicals and industrial pollution. 

Preserving your digital files 

Even though you have printed your 

digital photographs you will still 
need to protect the digital files 

themselves.   Digitally stored files 
are susceptible to failure of the 
electronic technology and the   
degradation of writable storage 
media such as CD’s and DVD’s. 

You can preserve your digital    
image files by: 

 backing up your files onto 

another hard disc drive; 

 copying onto an external 

hard disc drive; 

 copying onto writable CD’s or 

DVD’s; 

 storing them on an online 

storage site. 

If you choose to use writable CD’s 
or DVD’s you will need to ensure 
they are of good quality, again, you 
get what you pay for.  Writable 

CD’s and DVD’s can have limited 

life spans depending on quality and 
need to be copied at regular      
intervals to ensure you always 
have good quality copies of your 
digital photographs. 

Flash drives and cards (e.g. Thumb 
drives) are not suitable for long-
term storage and should only be 
used for transferring files between 

computers or to other disc drives. 

Whatever method you choose to 

backup your digital photographs 
you should ensure the files are 
stored at a separate location away 
from your main computer. 
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	Digital cameras have largely     replaced film cameras and have made it possible for anyone to print their own photographs at home. 
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	Most ink jet printers produce     microscopic droplets of ink using heat or an electrical charge.   Droplets hit the paper and are   absorbed into layers designed to receive the ink.  A lower layer   absorbs the liquid in the ink leaving droplets of colour to form a bright and sharp result.  
	Papers used for printing digital photographs are layered the same as traditional photographic paper and   comprise plastic layers on  either side of a paper core with ink absorbing layers on the surface. 
	There are two types of ink used by ink jet printers – dye based and pigment based.  The most common type being dye based.  Most    modern ink jet printers have four ink cartridges, yellow, magenta, cyan and black. 
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	One of the problems in the past with inks has been their instability in light.  Manufacturers have greatly improved the display life of modern inks with some outlasting         conventional colour photographic prints. 
	Inks can have varying qualities and you get what you pay for.  If you want to be able to have your digital photographic prints long into the future and still have them look good you need to consider the quality of the ink and paper you are going to use.    
	Papers and inks are made to match each other’s properties so if you change one of these your prints will not look as good or last as long as you expected them to.  An example  of mismatching paper and ink is  
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	the use of plain paper for prints.  The liquid in the ink will soak into the paper leaving them fuzzy and less vibrant. 
	the use of plain paper for prints.  The liquid in the ink will soak into the paper leaving them fuzzy and less vibrant. 
	the use of plain paper for prints.  The liquid in the ink will soak into the paper leaving them fuzzy and less vibrant. 
	There are numerous types of inks and papers available from the   expensive brand name products to the cheaper generic brand name products.  Any of these will       produce photographic prints of good quality but the longevity of the photographs will depend      entirely on the quality of the ink used.  However, the life of your          photograph will also depend greatly on the quality of the paper used.  
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	While this is the ideal, in reality most digital photographs printed at home are not able to be treated in that way.  
	It is advisable to think carefully about how you are going to      produce your prints and the      materials you will use.  Good   quality inks and papers,  framing and placing your prints last  
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	Flash drives and cards (e.g. Thumb drives) are not suitable for long-term storage and should only be used for transferring files between computers or to other disc drives. 
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